February 4, 2013

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 7:40pm, with the following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Matt Hull, Richard Walton and Gina Ellis and Town Administrator Rick Bishop.

Minutes for January 7, 2013 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$142,849.55.

Mr. Levey noted that the Boonsboro Municipal Utility Commission has agreed to move forward with the repairs at the spring house.

Mr. Levey noted the Vulnerability Assessment and Emergency Response Plan being prepared by Mr. Bishop to satisfy EPA & USDA requirements.

Mr. Levey noted the need to fence around the spring house. Mr. Walton questioned whether it should be a shared cost with Boonsboro. That would be considered.

A resident asked whether Washington County knew about the waterline in the bridge on Coffman Farms Rd. since they were would be repairing it. Mr. Levey said yes.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator